·記用具などを使って開け

てくださ

# Grade Pre-L

## 実用英語技能検定

主催:公益財団法人 日本英語検定協会

後援: 文部科学省

# 準2級

## 2021年10月10日(日)実施

■試験時間

筆記試験(75分)

リスニングテスト(約24分)

#### ■ 注意事項 ■

- 1. 合図があるまでシールを破いてはいけません。ミシン目に沿って 丁寧に破いてください。問題冊子が破れても交換できません。
- 2. 試験開始まで、この問題冊子を開いてはいけません。
- 3. 解答は、HB の黒鉛筆かシャープペンシルを使用して解答用紙 (マークシート) に記入してください。解答用紙以外に記入した 解答は、すべて無効となります。問題冊子にはメモをしてもかま いませんが、後で解答用紙に解答を書き写す時間はありません。
- 4. 問題内容に関する質問は一切受けつけません。
- 5. 不正行為をした場合は、答案は無効となります。
- 6. 他の受験者に迷惑をかける行為を禁じます。
- 7. リスニングテストの準備時間、およびリスニングテスト中に教 室外へ出た場合は、その後教室に戻りテストを受けることはで きません。
- 8. 携帯電話などは必ず電源を切ってカバンにしまい、絶対に使用 しないでください。
- 9. 電子機器(ウェアラブル端末を含む)の使用を禁じます。
- 10.携帯電話などの着信音・バイブ音、その他試験を妨げる音を発 生させた場合は、失格とすることがあります。
- 11.試験終了後、問題冊子は持ち帰ってください。
- 12.採点結果等については、一切異議申し立てはできません。
- 13. この試験問題の複製(コピー)を禁じます。また、この試験問題 の一部または全部を協会の許可なく他に伝えたり、漏えい(イン ターネット上に掲載することを含みます) することを禁じます。

## 問題冊子の開け方



#### 英検ウェブサイト上での合否結果閲覧について

英検協会が運営する「英ナビ!」サイトと連携した新しい合 否閲覧サービスをご案内します。従来のサービスより快適に 合否結果を閲覧いただけます。

一次試験の合否結果閲覧は10/25(月) 14:00から開始となり ます。合否結果の公開時間は級別に異なります。

なお、新サービスをご利用いただくためには「英ナビ!」へ の会員登録が必要です。英検対策に役立つサービスを提供し ている「英ナビ!」を是非ご利用ください。

(https://www.ei-navi.jp)

#### 【準会場で受験の方】

合否結果閲覧には、個人番号と暗証番号が必要です。

- ◆個人番号は解答用紙に記載されています。
- ◆暗証番号は自分で決めて解答用紙にマークした6桁の数字 です。(6桁のみ有効)

※解答用紙の暗証番号が未設定・記入不備の場合、サービ スは利用できません。成績表の到着をお待ちください。

※協会では個人番号・暗証番号に関するお問い合わせには 一切お答えできません。この問題冊子に記入し、大切に 保管してください。

#### 【本会場で受験の方】

合否結果閲覧には、英検 ID とパスワードが必要です。

- ◆英検 ID は本人確認票に記載されています。
- ◆パスワードは本人確認票に記載されています。ネット申込 の方は、申込時に使用したパスワードです。

※本人確認票は二次試験でも使用します。試験後も大切に 保管してください。

\*自分の学校や団体など(準会場)で受験する場合のみ記入してください。



個人番号				丘夕	
暗証番号				八石	

次の(1) から(20) までの( )に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2,

3,	4	の中から一つ選び、	その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマー	ク	しな	さら	ر ۱ <sub>۵</sub>
----	---	-----------	------------------	---	----	----	------------------

(1)	Dana was having (	· ·	er science homew	ork last night, so she
	asked her father for help  1 interest 2	trouble	<b>3</b> silence	<b>4</b> memory
(2)	A: Frank, what are you a  B: Well, it's a (	-	the dinner party no have to wear a su	•
	<b>1</b> tough <b>2</b>	negative	<b>3</b> sharp	<b>4</b> formal
(3)	Jason is a member of play next week. He is p		,	) in his school
		stamp	• •	<b>4</b> perform
(4)	Mr. Clark is a very they all like him a lot.	popular teacher.	He ( ) h	is students kindly, so
	•	treats	<b>3</b> melts	<b>4</b> delivers
(5)	Last winter, the ( skate on it.	) of Bear	r Lake froze, and	people were able to
	<b>1</b> object <b>2</b>	position	<b>3</b> surface	<b>4</b> height
<b>(6)</b>	Angela broke her leg three months to (	_	playing basketball. jury and be able to	It took her more than
	<b>1</b> shut <b>2</b>	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	3 protest	4 march
(7)	Mark loves his two d with them every day.	ogs very much,	and he spends hour	rs ( ) playing
	· ·	hardly	<b>3</b> happily	<b>4</b> immediately
(8)			ates at a party ye changed so much.	sterday. She did not
		mention	<b>3</b> establish	4 combine
<i>(9)</i>	A: What did you do in s			
	B: We did an ( 1 orchestra 2		w light travels thro	ugh water.  4 image
(10)	A: What do you think of		0	
	<ul><li>B: It's too slow for me.</li><li>1 distance</li><li>2</li></ul>		n a faster ( <b>3</b> belief	). <b>4</b> rhythm

(11)	studying hard to ( ) his classma	ites.	ol. This week, he is
	<ul><li>1 catch up with</li><li>3 think better of</li></ul>	<ul><li>come up with</li><li>take notice of</li></ul>	
(12)	Adam used to ( ) people However, he realized that it was very on the tried it himself.		
	<ul><li>1 look back upon</li><li>3 see through</li></ul>	<ul><li>2 look down on</li><li>4 see about</li></ul>	
(13)			of college. He was
	<b>1</b> of <b>2</b> in	<b>3</b> for	<b>4</b> from
(14)	<ul> <li>A: We have a new sofa now. What shall</li> <li>B: Let's ( ) rid of it. We don't in the control of the</li></ul>		one?
(15)	restaurants.		
	<b>1</b> instead of <b>2</b> ready for	<b>3</b> according to	4 same as
(16)	Rachel often suffered ( ) drinking more water and relaxing more  1 into 2 above		octor told her that  4 of
(17)	decided to go and look at the coats in an	nother store.	ke any of them. She
( )	1 tried on 2 showed up		<b>4</b> gave up
(18)	<ul> <li>A: Are Paris and Berlin in the same cour</li> <li>B: No. One is in France and the (</li> <li>1 both</li> <li>2 else</li> </ul>	ntry? ) is in Germany. <b>3</b> any	<b>4</b> other
(19)	Maple High School has a speech con prize to ( ) makes the best spee	_	The school gives a
	1 whatever 2 whoever		<b>4</b> wherever
(20)	<ul><li>A: Look at this kitchen floor! It needs to</li><li>B: Yes, it's very dirty.</li></ul>	( ).	
	1 be cleaned 2 clean	<b>3</b> be cleaning	<b>4</b> have cleaned

次の四つの会話文を完成させるために、(21)から(25)に入るものとして最も 適切なものを1,2,3,4の中から一つ選び、その番号を解答用紙の所定欄 にマークしなさい。

- (21) A: Did you do anything exciting on the weekend, Liz?
  - **B**: Yes, I did. I went ( 21 ).
  - A: Really? How was it?
  - **B**: It was great. The action scenes and the music were amazing!
    - 1 to watch the monkeys at the zoo
    - 2 to see the new superhero movie
    - **3** walking in the mountains
    - **4** fishing at the lake with my brother
- (22) A: Excuse me, Officer. I can't find my son. He's only four years old.
  - B: OK, ma'am. Please don't worry. Where did you (
  - A: He was with me in the bookstore on the first floor of the mall.
  - **B**: He probably went to the toy store. All the little boys love it.
    - **1** go to school
- **2** see him last
- **3** drop it
- **4** buy that book

- (23) A: Welcome home, Jamie. How was your soccer match?
  - $\boldsymbol{B}$ : ( 23 ), Dad.
  - A: Why? Was it because of the rain last night?
  - **B**: No. The other team's bus broke down, so the players couldn't come to the soccer field in time.
    - The field was very wet
- **2** My team lost six to one

**3** It was canceled

- **4** I scored two goals
- A: Good morning. Welcome to Book Forest. How can I help you?
- **B**: Hi. I'm looking for a book called *Under the Ground*.
- A: Do you know ( 24 )?
- **B**: I think it was written by someone called Mark Stanley.
- A: Let me check . . . I'm sorry. (
- **B**: Can I order it here?
- A: Of course. It might take a week or two to arrive, though.
- **B**: That's OK. I don't mind waiting.
- (24)
- **1** what the story's about
- **2** how much it costs

**3** who the author is

**4** when it was written

- (25)
- 1 Our store will close soon
- **2** We don't have it right now
- **3** I've never read that book
- **4** He isn't here today



次の英文A, B を読み、その文意にそって(26) から(30) までの( ) に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

## Finding Their Way

Yesterday, Jenny and her sister, Sophie, went by car to visit their cousin Ben in the countryside. They were looking forward to meeting him because they had not seen him for a long time. While Jenny drove, Sophie used the map application on her smartphone to find the way to his house. She had never done this before, so she was a little nervous at first. However, the map application ( 26 ). It told her the easiest route and where Jenny needed to turn.

However, just before they reached Ben's town, Sophie's smartphone's battery died. She did not have a charger so she could not use her smartphone. Jenny stopped the car at a convenience store. Luckily, she had written ( 27 ) on a piece of paper. She called Ben from a public telephone outside the convenience store and told him what happened. He soon came to the convenience store to meet them. They were very glad to see him.

(26) <b>1</b> was easy to 1	make
-----------------------------	------

2 was very helpful

**3** cost a lot of money

**4** stopped working

(27) **1** Ben's phone number

2 the name of Ben's town

**3** her home address

**4** what she needed to buy

## Horse Sense

When we are happy, angry, or sad, we show our feelings on our faces. By changing the shape of our eyes, mouth, and other parts of our face, we can show other people our feelings. Some animals do the same thing, too. Dogs, monkeys, and horses can show their feelings by using their faces. Understanding others' feelings ( 28 ). If we see an angry face, we can try to be careful. If we see a kind face, we can start to make friends.

Recent research has found that horses can understand people's feelings by looking at their faces. Scientists showed large photographs of a person with either a happy face or an angry face to 28 horses. When the horses saw the angry face, they became afraid. The scientists knew the horses were afraid because they looked at the photograph ( 29 ). When a horse is scared of something, it will turn its head to the right and use its left eye to watch the thing.

Perhaps over thousands of years of working with humans, horses have become able to understand humans' faces. Dogs have the same ability, perhaps because they have also worked with humans for thousands of years. Another explanation is that the 28 horses in the study came from local riding schools, where many different students ride the horses every day. It is possible that these animals learned to guess people's feelings because they had ( 30 ) in their lives.

- (28) 1 is not always useful
  - **3** takes a long time
- (29) 1 very carefully
  - **3** for less than one second
- (30) 1 many good friends
  - **3** been to many places

- **2** is often not easy
- 4 helps us stay safe
- **2** several times
- **4** with their left eyes
- **2** plenty of food
- **4** seen a lot of people



次の英文A, B の内容に関して, (31) から(37) までの質問に対して最も適切なもの, または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び, その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

From: Charles Baker <a href="mailto:charlesbaker136@wanderworld.com">charles Baker <a href="mailto:charlesbaker136@wanderworld.com">charles Baker <a href="mailto:charlesbaker136@wanderworld.com">charles Baker <a href="mailto:charlesbaker136@wanderworld.com">charlesbaker136@wanderworld.com</a>

To: Allison Carter \( alli-carter@mymail.com \)

Date: October 10 Subject: Asian tours

Dear Ms. Carter,

This is Charles, the travel agent at Wander World Tours. Thank you for contacting me yesterday about trips in Asia. You told me on the phone that you had a great time on our five-day Rhine River Tour in Germany last year. I thought about the things that you said you liked and didn't like about it.

I remember you said your favorite part about the Rhine River trip was visiting a new place every day. You also liked that you didn't have to spend time on buses, and it was nice because you didn't have to move your things to new hotels. However, you also said the price of \$3,500 for the trip was too much, and the food was great but expensive.

Because of those things, I would like to recommend our Mekong River Tour in Vietnam. It lasts eight days and costs only \$2,800. Also, we have one-city tours for some cities in Asia. With these, you can stay at the same hotel for the whole trip. The price is different for each city, so I'm sending you some information about these tours. They are attached to this e-mail. Please take a look at them and call me. Thank you!

Sincerely,

Charles Baker

Wander World Tours

- (31) Yesterday, Ms. Carter
  - 1 talked to a travel agent.
  - **2** returned from a trip to Germany.
  - **3** visited Wander World Tours.
  - **4** sent an e-mail to Charles Baker.
- (32) What did Ms. Carter like most about the Rhine River trip?
  - **1** Staying at a new hotel.
  - **2** Spending time on the bus.
  - **3** Going to new places every day.
  - **4** Tasting great food.
- (33) What does Charles Baker ask Ms. Carter to do?
  - **1** E-mail him some information.
  - **2** Call him about some trips to Asia.
  - **3** Tell him her favorite city in Vietnam.
  - **4** Pay \$2,800 for a one-city tour.



## An Unusual Spice

Hing is a spice which is widely used in Indian cooking. Many traditional Indian dishes are made from vegetables like potatoes and beans, and hing is added to the dishes to give them a stronger flavor. However, hing has a very bad smell until it is added to food and heated. The smell is so bad that hing must be kept inside a closed box, or everything nearby will start to smell like it.

Hing is made from the juice of a plant called asafetida. This plant grows in dry, sunny places such as Iran, Afghanistan, and parts of China. Asafetida has a root like a carrot. When the plant is four years old, a hole is cut in the root, and a thick, sticky juice comes out—this is hing. This sticky juice soon dries and becomes hard. After that, it is often made into a powder before being sold.

Cooking *hing* in hot butter or oil changes it. The bad smell goes away, and *hing* gives a wonderful flavor to food. Many people say it tastes like cooked onions. It is not often used in Western food, probably because not many cooks know about it. However, *hing* has been used for many years to make Worcestershire sauce—a British sauce that adds flavor to foods. This sauce was first created by British people living in India.

There are other reasons for using *hing*, too. In the past, people wore small bags of *hing* around their necks to stop illnesses. Also, it has been taken as a medicine for hundreds of years to help with some stomach problems. In 1918, *hing* was used to fight a serious disease called Spanish flu. Recently, researchers have found that *hing* can actually protect people from diseases, so it seems that this unusual spice might become even more popular in the future.

(34)	Hing is a spice which is
	<b>1</b> made from potatoes and beans.
	<b>2</b> kept close to an open window.
	<b>3</b> used in Indian food to make the flavor stronger.
	<b>4</b> popular in India because of its wonderful smell.
(35)	What is true about the plant called asafetida?
	1 It releases a thick, sticky juice from its flowers.
	2 It grows in places where there is not much rain.
	<b>3</b> Its leaves can be made into a powder and then sold.
	4 Its roots must be cut every four years to make it grow.
(36)	Why is hing probably not often used in Western food?
	<b>1</b> Because only a few chefs have ever heard about it.
	<b>2</b> Because many people do not like the taste of onions.
	<b>3</b> Because chefs prefer to use Worcestershire sauce.
	<b>4</b> Because cooking it with oil makes the smell worse.
(37)	What have researchers discovered about hing?
	1 Wearing a small bag of it keeps insects away.
	<b>2</b> Eating too much of it can cause stomach problems.
	<b>3</b> It is actually useful to help fight diseases.
	4 It was first brought to Europe in 1918.

# **5** ライティング

- あなたは、外国人の知り合いから以下の QUESTION をされました。
- QUESTION について、あなたの意見とその理由を2つ英文で書きなさい。
- 語数の目安は50語~60語です。
- 解答は、解答用紙のB面にあるライティング解答欄に書きなさい。<u>なお、解答欄の</u>外に書かれたものは採点されません。
- 解答が QUESTION に対応していないと判断された場合は、 0点と採点されることが あります。 QUESTION をよく読んでから答えてください。

#### **QUESTION**

Which do you think is better for people, borrowing books from libraries or buying books at stores?

# M E M O

## 準2級リスニングテストについて

- ●このリスニングテストには、第1部から第3部まであります。
  - ★英文はすべて一度しか読まれません。
    - 第1部……対話を聞き、その最後の文に対する応答として最も適切なものを、放送される 1,2,3の中から一つ選びなさい。
    - 第2部……対話を聞き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを1,2,3,4の中から一つ選びなさい。
    - 第3部……英文を聞き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを1,2,3,4の中から一つ選びなさい。
- 2No.30 のあと、10秒すると試験終了の合図がありますので、筆記用具を置いてください。

## 第1部

 $No. 1 \sim No. 10$  (選択肢はすべて放送されます。)

## 第2部

- **No. 11 1** Move to Singapore.
  - 2 Visit Chicago.
  - **3** Change his part-time job.
  - **4** Travel with his friends.
- **No. 12 1** Go shopping with his mother.
  - **2** Cook dinner.
  - **3** Study with his friend.
  - **4** Take a history test.
- **No. 13 1** Buy a gift.
  - **2** See a catalog.
  - **3** Get a receipt.
  - 4 Return a tie.
- **No. 14 1** Buy Alice a new racket.
  - **2** Watch Alice's tennis game.
  - **3** Give Alice her racket back.
  - **4** Play tennis with Alice.

- **No. 15 1** He is meeting friends for dinner.
  - **2** He forgot about his reservation.
  - **3** He is ready to order.
  - **4** He has to leave soon.
- **No. 16 1** They went surfing.
  - **2** They went shopping.
  - **3** They visited a dance club.
  - **4** They visited the man's friends.
- **No. 17** Look at the boy's pictures.
  - **2** Visit the boy's house.
  - **3** Take one of the puppies home.
  - **4** Call her mother at home.
- **No. 18** 1 Talk with her teacher at school.
  - **2** Go to the library with Ben.
  - **3** Study with her brother.
  - **4** Take exams at school.
- **No. 19 1** Ordering food for delivery.
  - **2** Making a reservation.
  - **3** Buying a baby seat.
  - 4 Calling an old friend.
- **No. 20 1** The mall's sale ended yesterday.
  - **2** The mall is not open today.
  - **3** He cannot find the mall's information desk.
  - **4** He lost his bag in the mall.

### Listening Test

## 第3部

- **No. 21** He got a new video game from his mother.
  - **2** He moved to Germany with his parents.
  - **3** He had a conversation with a girl during lunch.
  - **4** He invited a new friend to his home.
- **No. 22** 1 They listen to relaxing music at matches.
  - **2** They clap hands instead of cheering loudly.
  - **3** They take a hot bath before every match.
  - 4 They watch matches in a sauna at an ice rink.
- **No. 23 1** By buying him a new skateboard.
  - **2** By showing him how to make friends.
  - **3** By picking him up after school.
  - **4** By taking him and his friends to a skatepark.
- **No. 24 1** She had a relaxing time at home.
  - **2** She read a book in a café.
  - **3** She made a new kind of coffee.
  - **4** She went to a jazz concert.
- **No. 25 1** Go running on the beach.
  - **2** Make videos of the ocean.
  - **3** Teach children to surf.
  - **4** Enter a competition.

- **No. 26 1** Send videos of themselves singing songs.
  - **2** Write messages to the band members.
  - **3** Listen to the band's new album online.
  - **4** Buy tickets to the band's next concert.
- **No. 27 1** By making it 400 kilograms lighter.
  - **2** By giving the driver announcements.
  - **3** By adding a special wing on its back.
  - **4** By increasing the height of the roof.
- **No. 28** By looking for a job at another restaurant.
  - **2** By asking her manager for more money.
  - **3** By working more often.
  - 4 By going to bed earlier at night.
- **No. 29 1** Inside a classroom.
  - **2** At the back of a library.
  - **3** By a museum entrance.
  - **4** Outside a bookstore.
- **No. 30 1** Have fewer meetings at work.
  - **2** Set up regular meetings.
  - **3** Ask his manager for more time.
  - **4** Think of a new sales plan.

#### ■一次試験の結果について■

- 1) 英検ウェブサイトでの解答速報(https://www.eiken.or.jp) 10月11日 13:00以降
- 2) 結果通知方法

#### ◆個人申込の場合

一次個人成績表に合否結果を記載して、11月2日までに送付します(合格の場合は、一次個人成績表の右上部分が二次受験票になります)。未着の場合は11月2日以降に英検サービスセンター03(3266)8311(平日9:30~17:00)までお問い合わせください(お問い合わせの際には個人番号もお知らせください)。

#### ◆団体申込の場合

- 一次個人成績表は11月2日までに申込責任者あてに送付します(個人あてには送付しません)。
- 11月4日までに二次受験票を受け取っていない場合は、申込責任者へお問い合わせください。

#### ■二次試験について(一次試験合格者のみ)■ ※試験日程は必ずご自身で事前にご確認ください。

- 1) 試験日 A日程:11月7日(日) B日程:11月14日(日)
  - ・二次試験の受験日は、A日程・B日程のうち、申込方法・希望受験地等に基づき協会が指定します。試験 日・受験会場・集合時間は二次受験票(一次個人成績表の右上部分)で通知します。これを切り離して受 験会場にお持ちください。
  - ・いかなる場合も二次受験票で指定された試験日・受験会場・集合時間での受験となり、変更はできません。
  - ・日程区分については、英検ウェブサイトをご確認ください。
  - ・ダブル受験(隣接した2つの級を一緒に受験)の場合、それぞれの級について二次受験票に記載の日程での 受験となり、級により異なる日程での受験となる場合があります。
  - ・年齢は申込時に申請した生年月日に基づいて算出します(一次試験の答案に異なる生年月日を記入されて も反映されません)。
  - ・申込情報に不備がある場合、協会が指定した日時での受験となり、英検ウェブサイトのとおりの日程とならない場合があります。
  - ・一部特別会場(海外・離島等)、障がい等のある方に関する受験上の配慮にて受験する場合はA日程です。
- 2) 受験地(希望の受験地を選べます)
  - ・下記の二次試験受験地番号表をみて、希望の受験地番号を解答用紙(準会場で受験している場合は志願票) の所定欄に記入・マークしてください。

#### ■二次試験受験地番号表■ ※東京・大阪は下記、島部・海外は右記参照 ※受験地は周辺エリアを含む

渡 4104 三 北海道 大館 1202 竜ケ崎 2102 本 庄 2410 佐 島 5102 福知山 6202 福 山 7402 北九州 9102 都 城 9603 **嵺 0101 横** 手 1203 日 立 2103 千 葉 2501 加 茂 4105 浜 松 5103 大 阪 B 三 次 7403 久留米 9103 鹿児島 9701 館 0102 盛 岡 1301 つくば土浦 2104 銀子・匝瑳 2502 柏 崎 4106 掛 川 5104 奈 良 6401 北広島 大牟田 9104 薩摩川内 9702 7404 JII 0103 関 1302 常 総 2105 館 山 2503 南魚沼 4107 富 士 5105 和歌山 6501 (広島県) 飯 塚 9105 鹿 屋 9703 旭 2504 高 広 0104 釜 石 1303 鹿 嶋 2106 市川·船橋 山 4201 名古屋 5201 紀伊田辺 6502 呉 7405 佐 賀 9201 奄 美 9704 路 0105 花卷·北上 1304 取 手 2107 ·習志野 岡 4202 豊 橋 5202 新 宮 6503 山 口 7501 伊万里 9202 霧 島 9705 寄 0106 山 形 1401 宇都宮 2201 松 戸 2505 金 沢 4301 岡 崎 5203 神 戸 6601 周 南 7502 唐 津 9203 沖永良部 9706 岡 1402 足 利 2202 木更津 2506 七 尾 4302 春日井 5209 姫 路 6603 下 関 7503 鳥 栖 9204 指 蘭 0107 鶴 宿 9707 走 0108 米 沢 1403 小 山 2203 成 田 2507 小 松 4303 岐阜 加古川 6605 岩 国 7504 長 崎 9301 本島南部 9801 井 4401 各務原 5301 苫小牧 0109 新 庄 1404 前 橋 2301 柏·我孫子 2509 福 尼崎·西宮 6606 7505 佐世保 9302 本島中部 9802 岡 6608 字 部 7506 諫 樽 0110 酒 田 1405 沼 田 2302 横浜市 2601 小 浜 4402 高 山 5302 豊 早 9304 本島北部 9803 見 0111 仙 台 1501 高 崎 2303 横須賀 甲 府 4501 多治見 5303 淡路島 6609 大 分 9401 八重山 9804 四 国 生 2304 ・逗子 2606 月 4502 大 垣 5304 高 松 8101 竹 古 9805 内 0112 石 卷 1502 桐 大 田 9402 宮 崎 1503 太 田 2305 川 崎 2607 富士吉田 4503 津 5401 鳥 取 7101 善通寺 8102 日 川 0113 大 萌 0114 気仙沼 1504 さいたま 2401 藤沢・平塚 2608 長 野 4601 四日市 5402 米 子 7102 徳 島 8201 中 津 9404 岩見沢 0116 福 島 1601 Ш 越 2402 厚木·秦野 2609 松 4602 伊 勢 5403 松 江 7201 ılı 8301 佐 伯 9405 郡 那 4603 伊賀·名張 5404 浜 山 1602 深 谷 2404 小田原 2610 伊 田 7202 新居浜 8302 熊 本 9501 森 1101 会津若松 1603 所 沢 2405 東 京 A 上 田 4604 近 畿 出 雲 7203 字和島 8303 八 戸 1102 いわき 1604 春日部 2406 甲信越・北陸 飯 田 4605 大 津 6101 岡 山 7301 高 知 8401 天 草 9503 訪 4606 近江八幡 6103 津 河 1605 草 五所川原 1103 白 加 2407 新 潟 4101 灏 山 7302 関 東 飯 能 2408 長 岡 4102 彦 根 6104 倉 弘 前 1104 敷 7303 九州・沖縄 宮 田 1201 水 戸 2101 志 木 2409 上 越 4103 静 岡 5101 京 都 6201 広 島 7401 福 岡 9101 延 岡 9602

北海道島部 0199 東京 東京都島部 3199 中国 7299 島根県島部 九州・沖縄 長崎県島部 9399 鹿児島県島部 9799 沖縄県島部 9899 ※離島地区は、 団体申込書 に島部受験地番号がプリン トされている団体のみ。

島部・海外

海外準会場	
海外特別会場	9901
海外本会場	
ロンドン	9902
ニューヨーク	9903
ロサンゼルス	9904
ホノルル	9905

個人は不可。

<b>東</b> 京
F代田区·中央区·台東区·足立区·
売川区・江東区およびその周辺 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
f宿区·中野区·杉並区·豊島区·北区·
反橋区およびその周辺
世田谷区·渋谷区·目黒区·大田区·
計川区およびその周辺3104
式蔵野市・三鷹市・立川市・国分寺市およびその周辺 ··· 3105
\王子市·町田市およびその周辺3106

B大 阪	
梅田周辺, 阪急京都線·千里線·北大阪急行線沿線…	6301
天王寺周辺, 近鉄奈良線·大阪線沿線	6302
京橋周辺, 京阪本線沿線	6303
堺市周辺	6304

※申込状況により、近隣受験地の会場へ変更させていただくことがあります。

※2021年度より、一部の受験地を変更しております。

#### 注意事項

- ・団体申込の場合の受験者の個人情報は、団体申込責任者を通じて協会が取得します。また 取得した個人情報は、英語検定業務の円滑な実施、合格者に対する「合格証明書」発行等 のサービスの実施、および英語検定統計のために利用いたします。なお、業務運営に際し、 委託先に預託することがあります。また、これ以外の目的に利用する場合は、皆様の同意 を得たトで行います。
- ・団体申込の場合の受験者の合否結果は、原則として団体申込責任者宛に送付されます。また、志願者情報、および合否結果は団体申込責任者が知り得ることをご承知おきください。
   ・同一回に同じ級を重複して申し込みおよび受験することはできません。受験した場合は、両方とも生格にかります。

